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Welcome back!  

I hope all of our friends and families had a wonderful      

Easter break. We were very excited to welcome everyone 

back on Wednesday 26th April. I am looking forward to       

another wonderful 10 weeks of learning at Lansvale Public 

School. Lots of fun will take place this term, with families receiving student 

reports towards the end of the term as well as our 3-way conferences.  

Easter Hat Parade  

On the second last day of Term 1 we held our Easter Hat 
Parade. I would like to thank our P & C representatives 
who organised the Easter raffle. Thank you for all of your 
hard work. Thank you to the wonderful staff from the  
Easter Hat Parade team for coordinating such a wonderful 
event. The highlight for me was seeing all of the smiling 
faces when the students were able to parade with their 
hats, masks or posters.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Happy Eid 

During the school holidays some of our families celebrated 

Eid. We wish all of our families celebrating this special time a 

Happy Eid.   

 

Cambodian New Year 

Some of our families celebrated the Khmer New Year 

during the school holidays. We would like to wish all of 

our Cambodian community a Happy New year.   

 

Mothers’ Day  

A huge thank you in advance to our wonderful P & C    

for coordinating the Mother’s Day stall which is to be held   

on Tuesday 9
th
 May. Thank you for your time, effort and 

dedication to the wonderful families of Lansvale PS.         

I want to wish all of our mums a wonderful Mothers’ Day 

for Sunday 14th May. I hope you enjoy this special day with your family.                   

SDD – Term 2 

On Monday 25th April our teaching and non-teaching 

staff participated in  professional learning. On this day 

our staff participated in professional Learning focused on 

Aboriginal Education. This day was focused on learning 

more about Aboriginal histories, culture and people. 

Thank you to our dedicated Aboriginal Education mentor; Mrs Lien Chai for 

all of the work she did behind the scenes.  

 
Winter Uniform 

I’m sure you have noticed that the colder weather is upon us! 
The mornings can be very cold. Please ensure you are sending 
your children to school with a labelled school jumper/jacket. 

Applying for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2024 

Applications for Year 5 entry to an opportunity 

class in 2024 opened on 30th April 2023 and        

will close on 15th May 2023. For more information 

about Opportunity Classes for 2024 and                    

applications please visit:  https://

education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-

classes/year-5   

All applicants are required to sit the Opportunity Class Placement Test to be 
held on Thursday 27th July, 2023.  

ANZAC Day Assembly   

Thank you to our ANZAC Day team and school leaders for 
organising such a memorable and important assembly. It was 
great to see so many students sharing stories about the 
meaning of ANZAC with their peers.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

 Take a look at some of our events on this term! 

When What is on? 

Term 2, Week 1 

Week 1 – Wednesday 26th 
April 

First day back for students 

Week 1 – Thursday 27th April Cross Country Carnival 

Week 1 - Friday 28th April PSSA continues 

Term 2, Week 2 
Week 2 – Tuesday 2nd May Music Viva Performance 

Week 2 – Wednesday 3rd May Stage 3 Mathematics Olympiad begins 

Week 2 – Thursday 4th May Selective High School Placement Test – 
Year 6 

Week 2 - Friday 5th May PSSA continues 

Term 2, Week 3 
Week 3 – Tuesday 9th May P-2 Gymnastics program begins 

Week 3 – Tuesday 9th May Mother’s Day Stall 

Week 3 – Wednesday 10th 
May 

HARMONY DAY – COLOUR RUN 

Week 3 - Friday 12th May PSSA continues 

Term 2, Week 4 

Week 4 – Monday 15th May Last day for Yr 5 families to apply for OC 
2024 

Week 4 – Tuesday 16th May P-2 Gymnastics program 

Week 4 - Friday 19th May PSSA continues 

Term 2, Week 5 
Week 5 – Tuesday 23rd May P-2 Gymnastics program 

Week 5 – Thursday 25th May Year 5 Science Excursion to Gibberagong 
EEC 

Week 5 - Friday 26th May PSSA continues 

Term 2, Week 6 

Reconciliation Week 

Week 6 – Monday 29th May Year 6 Science Excursion to Gibberagong 
EEC 

Week 6 – Tuesday 30th May P-2 Gymnastics program 

Week 6 – Wednesday 31st 
May 

Lansdowne Zone Cross Country 

Week 6 - Friday 2nd June PSSA continues 
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Marvellous Moments with Mrs Karam  

Every fortnight I will visit at least 2 classes in our school. During 
my visit I will work with children, team-teach or observe fabulous 
learning. Each fortnight I will share my photos and experiences 
with our community in the newsletter.  

Class 1 Shark Bay 

Last term I visited Class 1 Shark Bay during Mathematics learning. I was 
able to visit different groups and I could see how they were applying their 
skills of addition to solve a range of different number problems. It was great 
to see the children using their number facts when solving both 1 and 2 digit 
problems. Well done 1S.   

Class 5 Juukan 

Last term I visited class 5 Juukan and was able to hear all about the animal 
they had created. Each student had created their own unique Australian   
animal. The students were very creative, and I loved hearing them describe it 
to their peers. Thank you for letting me visit 5J!  
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Have a great fortnight,  

 

Mrs Laura Karam 

Principal  

Class 3/4 Pemulwuy  

Last term I visited class 3/4 Pemulwuy during their English time. I enjoyed 
visiting different groups and listening to the students justify their inferences  
of the picture. Many children were able to use clues in the picture to infer the 
characters feelings. It was lots of fun visiting and learning with 3/4P.          
Well done!  

Year 3 Vietnamese with Mrs Bui 

Last week I visited Mrs Bui’s Year 3 Vietnamese class. I tried very hard to 

learn some Vietnamese words and phrases. The children had created their 

own audio books and narrated it in Vietnamese. I enjoyed listening and 

learning with them and was very impressed with how talented our students 

are. Amazing!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 Cultural Studies with Mr Brazel 

On Monday I visited the Year 3 cultural 
studies class with Mr Brazel. The students 
were watching a short film on different folk 
tales including how the Tiger got its 
stripes. The students enjoyed watching 
and learning and after the video finished 
were able to make connections with our 
PROUD rules. The class were then able 
to create their own Tiger artwork.   
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Deputy Principal’s Corner 

with Mrs. Hutchinson, Mrs. Chau & Mrs. Goulton 

From Mrs Hutchinson  

Books with Mrs H.                                                                                      

Books with Mrs H is going strong! I had a lot of fun sharing    

the book ‘Mopoke’ by Philip Bunting with 2L. A mopoke is         

the Australian nickname for the Southern Bookbook, our 

smallest and most common species of owl. Mopokes are 

known for loving peace and quiet and for their well-known  

‘mo-poke’ call. After the book, we listened to the sound 

that the Southern  Boobooks make on the internet. We all 

agreed that we could hear the sound ‘mo-poke’ in their 

bird call.  

I also visited Mrs Bui’s Vietnamese Kindergarten 

class and boy; did I have some fun! Mrs Bui and I 

shared the reading of the book, ‘A Dark, Dark Tale,’ 

by Ruth Brown as it is written in both English and 

Vietnamese. I remember my teacher reading this 

book to me when I was in primary school, and I 

loved it. The book itself, is rich in atmosphere and 

mood, with Ruth Brown creating a suspenseful read 

as a black cat navigates its way around a shadowy woods and house. After the book, Mrs Bui turned off 

the lights and we made our way through our dark, dark classroom to look in the dark, dark cupboard…

how fun!  

I also visited class KH to share a book that related to  

Harmony Day, Called, ‘Everybody’ by Elise Gravel. The 

book shares the ideas that everybody has strengths, 

flaws, feelings, ideas and needs. Everybody is unique and 

different, but we are all more similar than we think! KH 

agreed that they all had similarities and differences and 

these differences should all be celebrated as these are 

what makes life interesting!  
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Finally, I visited class 5V to explore some books by amazing 

Australian artist, Jeannie Baker. The class had recently read the 

books, ‘Window’ and ‘Mirror’ and were keen to explore more 

of her work. I brought in the book, ‘Belonging’ which tells the 

story of an urban landscape which over time becomes a place 

to call home with the inhabitants re-greening their city. The 

students loved examining the beautifully constructed collages 

on each page and discussing the differences they noticed from 

page to page. 

Check-in Assessment Year 4 & 6 

The Check-in Assessment will be held in the library for students in Years 4 & 6, from Week 4 to Week 7. 

Check-in assessments are online assessments in Reading and Numeracy. They are mapped to NSW    

Syllabus documents and the National Literacy and Numeracy Progressions. Each assessment is designed 

to be quick and easy to administer, consisting of between 40 to 50 multiple choice questions. There is 

no need for students to prepare for this assessment. 

Art Wellbeing Mentor 

This year, we have a new initiative called our Art Wellbeing Mentor sessions. Mr Malcom Fry,                  

experienced primary teacher and local artist is teaching these sessions each Tuesday and Wednesday  

to enhance engagement across the school. Mr Fry also teaches art sessions in our preschool and          

collaborates beautifully with our Aboriginal Education Mentor to facilitate sessions with our Aboriginal 

students. He also targets our High Potential and Gifted Education students with lessons that build on 

their natural abilities. Our Art expression groups, from Kindergarten to Year 6, support our students 

with diverse learning needs to connect with each other and build on their social skills and self-esteem. 

Please check out our artworks in the hall to see what the different groups have been creating! 

From Mrs Chau  

NAP-Science Literacy 

On Monday May 8th, some students in Year 6 were chosen to trial the NAP-Science Literacy test             

for ACARA. Around 12 000 Year 6 and 10 students from 640 schools were randomly chosen to take part 

in the trial. The test consisted of a series of multiple-choice questions, as well as some open-ended 

questions that required the students to explain their answers in more detail. The questions covered a 

range of topics, including biology, physics, and chemistry. After the test was completed, the students 

were given the opportunity to provide feedback on their experience. They were asked to share their 

thoughts on the test as well as Science in general. A public report on the results of the science literacy 

assessment will be released in 2024, and will document achievement in relation to the defined national 

proficiency levels. No individual student or school results will be published. 
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Maths with Mrs Chau 

I joined 4 Havelka and 1 Tilba for their Maths lessons and thoroughly enjoyed the students explain their 

mathematical thinking. The students in 1 Tilba were very enthusiastic when I entered the room; eager to 

demonstrate their knowledge of number bonds. I worked with Lex, Denzel and Eric on their number 

bonds using unifix cubes. We discussed how we would know we have all the number bonds for particular 

numbers. Lex was particularly excited to show what he knew about the number 4.  

 

The Maths lesson in 4 Havelka was focused on angles in the environment. Miss Hoang asked them          

to identify different angles around the room, such as the corners of the desks and the edges of the 

whiteboard. In groups, students identified right angles and angles smaller and larger than a right angle.  

To challenge them, I gave them an open ended problem with an irregular shape and asked what angles 

do you see? How many right angles are there? Which angles are smaller than a right angle and which 

ones were larger? It was wonderful to hear students discuss their understanding and reasoning.  
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From Mrs Goulton  

EAL/D Team in Action 

Welcome back Mrs Fereday 

We are delighted to have Mrs Fereday back 3 

days per week. Mrs Fereday will be sharing the 

supervision of the EAL/D team and working to 

support our students in the classroom. As a key 

part of her specialist role, she will be teaching our 

New Arrival students, Vuong, Laura and Tommy. 

Mrs Fereday provides targeted support for newly 

arrived EAL/D students to develop their English 

language skills so they may access the curriculum, 

successfully participate in learning alongside  

their peers in mainstream classes, and engage 

confidently in the broader Australian community. 

Mrs Fereday shares the role with Mrs To Diep 

and Mrs Goulton. 

Collaboration with classroom teachers 

The EALD teachers (Mrs To Diep, Mrs Barry, Mrs Bizaya, Ms Dawson, Mr Halloran and Mrs Signoretti) 

spent this week conferencing with all classroom teachers for the purpose of individually tracking        

student growth on the EAL/D Learning Progression. This assists the team to ensure that we are              

targeting our support equitably. It is also a great way to reflect and celebrate student growth and          

success stories. Thank you to the teachers and EALD team who came prepared with so much individual 

knowledge about our students. Below is Mrs Signoretti and Mis Kry working together, analysing Year 6 

writing samples. 
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Preschool Newsletter Week 3  

School holiday Photos 

Welcome to Term 2 everyone! We enjoyed looking at the photos of the 

children’s school holiday adventures and the children loved sharing these 

with their peers during group time . 

Home corner middle room 

Our amazing staff surprised the children with a new home corner learning 

space. They came in during the holidays to create this space for our        

children to role play and collaborate with their peers. The children love 

their new learning space and are constantly cooking, shopping and        

looking after their baby dolls. 
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Vocabulary instruction 

Our youngest learners are learning to use complex tier 2  language.       

Our  focus is to explicitly teach the children vocabulary to support their 

comprehension and reading and writing skills in the future. This week we 

explored the words furious and petrified. Our children can use these words 

confidently in a sentence. 

Musica Viva 

Last week our children got to attend their first Musica Viva performance in 

the school hall. They enjoyed interacting with the music and being part of 

a whole school community. 

Gymnastics 

We had our first gymnastics class today and the children absolutely        

enjoyed it. They had opportunities to work on their gross motor skills such 

as balancing, rolling, throwing, kicking and catching. 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 


